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Welcome to the Parish Council’s News Letter. We aim to give up to date information to               

parishioners about what is going in in the village and beyond, how to get involved and where to 

go for advice. 

Our Jubilee Celebrations 

What a wonderful day we had celebrating HM the Queen’s  Plat-

inum Jubilee on the 4th June. It was so lovely to see so many 

residents join us on the common for an afternoon of music, food 

and fun, all in the name of charity. Thankfully the weather held 

and we had some lovely sunshine to see us through the event 

with everyone making the most of the sun and getting their picnic 

blankets out. The Manor Rooms Tearoom went down a storm 

with its cakes, scones, tea/coffee and retro devices. Some     

residents commented that they remember when the Manor 

Rooms was actually a tearoom and it brought back happy    

memories.  

The music on the common got everyone rocking and rolling whilst enjoying the 

sun and on site catering by Sista Barista. The road closure seemed to be well 

met as it meant that resident could cross White Horse Lane safely and the road 

closures were generally well met. Our thanks go to those who manned the Road 

Closed signs during the party. They seemed to be happy in their work! 

The plant stall, kindly manned and stocked by the allotment holders of Trowse 

was also extremely successful, raising over £300 from plant and honey (also 

kindly donated) sales. Our most sincere thanks go to them for their generosity. 

We are still getting some donations in so are 

yet to have a final figure raised, but special 

thanks to Crown Point Pub for their generous 

donation, and all those that contributed to stalls, 

prizes, the tearoom and the entertainment. 

 

Finally, our thanks go to all you Trowsers 

who came out to join us and who made this 

day special. 

Who knows, maybe we will do another one 

next year!! Watch this space.  

We’ve raised 

over £1000!! 



Trowse Parking Scheme 

As you should be aware we are entering the final stage before implementation of the Trowse Parking 

Scheme. The scheme was designed to ensure that all residents of Trowse are able to park safely in the   

village. This scheme has been a long time in the making but entering this final stage does not mean that it is 

a done deal. It simply means you, as residents, will get to have your final say on if the scheme is              

implemented or if it needs to be amended before implementation.  

With this in mind the Parish Council are keen to ensure that every resident knows exactly what the scheme 

means for your street. The Parish Council are looking to hold a set of clinics at the Manor Rooms especially 

to inform residents. The scheme is now in the hands of Norfolk County Council (NCC) and comments/

objections/agreements about it will have to go directly to the legal team at NCC. Details of how to make 

those representations and where to send them will be at the Parish Council clinics. Dates/time for these  

clinics are: 

Friday 22nd July 7pm—9pm 

Saturday 23rd July 12pm—3pm 

Sunday 24th July 12pm—3pm. 

The monthly Parish Council meeting on the 25th July will be specially dedicated to the parking scheme.  

Tree Vandalism 

Sadly, over the jubilee weekend       

vandalism to some trees on the church 

meadow was spotted by a resident. The 

tree in question has had the bark 

stripped off it in two places from ground 

to about 7 feet up the trunk and large 

gouges in the flesh. Sadly due to the 

extreme amount of bark that has been 

removed it is thought that the tree will 

not survive. 

We’d like to think that anybody who 

stripped off the bark from this tree was 

unaware that they could cause the tree 

to die, as this would be a deliberate act.  

Living in a conservation area we would 

hope that people would stop and think 

about such actions. 

The Parish Council ask that you please 

be vigilant around the village and if you 

see any behaviour such as this please 

report it to PC Andy Sneddon at the 

Poringland Safer Neighbourhood      

Policing Team :                                   

Andrew.sneddon@norfolk.police.uk 

or call 111. We’d hate to lose any more 

trees in this way.    

Common Gym Equipment 

Hopefully you will have noticed the new adult gym equipment on 

the common. It is proving to be very popular with Trowse residents 

and parents can be seen having a go whilst their children enjoy the 

play equipment. Please be advised that the Gym Equipment is   

designed for those over 1.4m tall or whatever the age restrictions 

that are listed on individual pieces. It is not intended for toddlers or 

small children.  

The table tennis table is now in situ too so get yourself some     

paddles and have a go.  

A warm village welcome 

We’d like to take this opportunity to 

welcome the new owners of the 

Crown Point Pub to the village.  

We are lucky to have two pubs in a 

village of our size. It’s another thing 

that makes our village so special 

for its residents.   

“Is there anybody there?” 

If you would like to get in 

touch with the Parish  Council 

you can do so by emailing: 

trowsepc@outlook.com or 

calling 07899 798853. 

Details of meeting dates etc 

are on our website: 
trowseparishcouncil@norfolkparishes.gov.uk  

We look forward to hearing 

from you and appreciate  

feedback.  

You can fit a bus through 

there! 

You can fit a bus but cars are 

a no-no. Busgate goes live on 

the 4th July!! Drivers beware. 


